
At 05:02 PM 2/28/2003 -0500, Tom Contreras wrote to NAAC chair Tom Walker:

===========

Unsure how important this might be, but form a research/teaching perspective, the increase in traffic noise is a real concern. While we haven't conducted our bird surveys at the NATL yet (will start next week), we've done a number of bird surveys in populated areas with high and low road densities and traffic volumes. Even at San Felasco Preserve, the car noise from Millhopper Rd. makes censusing birds on one of the trails almost impossible. You just can't hear the birds! And this trail is nearly 50-100m from the road *and* it's a two lane road with maybe a sixteenth of the traffic volume the proposed four-lane expansion would have. From a teaching/research standpoint, in order to accurately census birds, hearing them is just as important as seeing them (many species you may never get a good look at).

How much of a buffer will there be between the proposed expansion and the NATL or is that still unknown?”
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